TILTON CONSERVATION COMMISSION

August 17, 2009 
MINUTES

.Members present: Kathi Mitchell, Sukie Clark, Bob Hardy and Ben Wadleigh.  Also present: Eliza Conde, Secretary, Ken Stringham and Jeff Foster of Santec.

NH Veterans Home:  Mr. Stringham, Project Manager from Stantec,  reviewed the energy enhancement project underway at the NH Veterans Home including replacement windows,  upgrading systems and installation of a geo thermal system for heating which is expected to replace approximately 40% of the current fossil fuel use.   The system includes closed loop wells, horizontal “slinky” systems and a heat exchanger located at the bottom of the existing pond.  An application for a “Permit by Notification” is being submitted to DES as the installation of the heat exchanger will require a draw down of the pond during installation of the piping.  The over flow area will also be repaired at this time.  This dredging is required to install piping deep enough to avoid freezing.

The following issues were raised:

· Will the heat exchanger raise the temperature of the water?  Mr. Stringham replied that there will be temperature and dissolved oxygen sensors installed to help determine temperature and oxygen levels to regulate the water to maintain the current fish population.  If these levels are too high or if the water level is too low, that portion of the system will be turned off.

· What is in the system pipes and what’s the danger of leakage?  The pipes are filled with a propylene glycol solution.  If any of this solution is detected in the water, the system will be shut down.  The state is satisfied with this solution which is food grade and non toxic.

· The two cooling towers will remain on the property.

· Do the pipes in the ground heat the soil? Yes, heat is taken out of the building in the summer time and sent out to the ground.  In winter, the system pulls heat out of the ground.  The pipes are 4-5 feet in the ground.

· Is there any effect on vegetation? The system only raises the heat of the ground by 2 degrees.

· What’s the life span of the system?  The heat exchanger has a 25 year life span, the piping should be good for 50-100 years.

· Who will be monitoring the system? The VA maintenance staff will be trained and will be monitoring it on a regular basis.    This is a show case system for the State of NH and Veterans Administration and will have monitoring data installed in order to observe its performance.

· Maintenance of the heat exchanger in the pond consists of an inspection and cleaning every 5 years.  This is done by boat or scuba diver.  

Sukie Clark moved, seconded by Ben Wadleigh to sign the PBN application.  Motion passed.  Kathi Mitchell raised concerns about  future breakdowns of the systems and the ability of the maintenance staff to detect the problem before damage is caused to the fish in the pond.  She suggested the signature include a comment that there are concerns that will be sent in a separate letter which will include the following issues:

1. That a maintenance schedule be required.

2. That the planned 5 year inspection of the heat exchanger in the pond be conducted by boat or scuba diver rather than a drawdown of the pond in order to protect the resident fish.

3. That the Tilton Conservation Commission be notified by email if a shutdown of any zones in the system is required.

4. That annual inspections by an outside agency be required with semi-annual inspections for the first two years.

5. That copies of the monitoring reports be sent to the Tilton Conservation Commission.
Minutes: Sukie Clark moved, seconded by Kathi Mitchell to approve the minutes of July 20, 2009.  Motion passed.

Newsletter:  Nothing submitted.

Easements:    No monitoring completed to date.  Bob Hardy reported that the parking lot for Buffalo Park has been completed and looks good.

Correspondence:  

· DES – Procopio: Wetlands permit approved
· DES – Procopio: Shoreland Impact permit approved
· DES – Fine: application denied.
Other:
· Paul Darbyshire is waiting for the river water level to lower in order to complete the survey.

· Removal of gravel and placement of loam – just how to complete this process in keeping with the shoreland protection act was discussed.

Meeting adjourned at 8:25 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Eliza Conde, Secretary
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